Q.1. Short stories + Plays: 1. The New Constitution 2. Take Pity 3. The Happy Prince 4. The Little Willow 5. Rappaccini's Daughter-6. The Duchess and the Jeweler 7. Araby Enter to Learn, Leave to achieve 8. The Bear + The Boy Come Home 9. Something to Talk About

Q.2. Poems: 1. New Year Resolutions 2. Woman Work 3. The Rebel 4. One Art Departure and arrival 6. The Solitary Reaper Snake 8. When I have Fear 9. Politics 10. Because I could not Stop for Death 11. Tartary 12. Poison Tree 13. Lights Out Q.3. Essays: 1. Whistling of the Birds 2. Nagasaki Augusta, 1945 3. Beauty Industry 4. To Toler lerance 5. Hosts and Guests Leave to achieve 6. My Tailor 7. Vitamins 8. The Eclipse 9. Walking on the Moon 10. Science & Values 0.4. Novel: 1. Character of Santiago and Manolin. Importance of !ion Dreams and Past memories. Justify the end of the novel. 4. Struggle against Marlin and Flight against sharks. Relation b/w Santiago and Manolin. Message of the Novel. 7. As a Symbolic Novel. Paper: B Q.1. Important Essays: i. Social Evits. ii. Mass Media iii. Education iv. Energy Crisis v. Our Problems vi. Information Technology

vii. Pollution viii. Science ix. Current Issue x. Democracy xi. Education for women

xii. Childhood Memories

Q.2. Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions given at the end. The great advantage of early rising is the good start it gives us in our day's work. The early riser has done large amount of hard work before other men have got out of bed. In the early morning the mind is fresh and there are few sounds and distraction, so that work at that time is generally well done. In many cases the early riser also finds time to take some exercise in the morning air and this exercise supplies him with a fund of energy that will last until the evening. By beginning so early he knows that he has plenty of time to do thoroughly all the work he can be expected to do and is not tempted to hurry over any part of it. He gets sleep several hours before midnight, at the time when sleep is most refreshing and after a night's sound rest rise early part next morning in good health and spirits for the labours of new day.

Questions:

Suggest a suitable title for the passage.

2. What is the great advantage of early rising?

3. How can early rising affect our work?

4. How is early rising good for health?

5. An early riser need not hurry over his work, why?

Make a precis of the passage.

Q.3. (i) Write an application to the manager for the job of a cashier.

نوٹ: تمام طلبا ملازمت کی درخواست اچھی طرح یاد کرلیں تا کہ جوبھی درخواست آئے ملازمت کاعنوان بدل کروہی درخواست لکھ کیس۔

- ii) Write a letter to the editor expressing your views about:
 - a) price-hike
 - b) energy crises
 - c) traffic problems
 - d) educational problems

e) pollution

Use the following idioms and phrases in your own sentences.

To make up for, To play truant

To run short, A hot potato To talk shop, Fall back upon To betaken aback, Burning question Cock and bull story, A narrow escape Keep at an arm's length, Look down upon Hand and glove, Burn one's boat-French leave, A red letter day To break out, To nip in the bud Gird up one's lion, Ring up Live on, Drop in Wipe out, Live upto Work upon, Go without Stand by, Look sharp Pull through, Lay hands together Lay down, Pass away Hand out, Cut down Carry out, Go in.

Q.5. Correct the following.

- He gave me many advices.
- These peoples have gone.
- This is a eight-days clock.
 He gave me an advice.
- 5. The jury was divided in its verdict.
- 6. He has not procured some bread.
- 7. Of the two student, every one is naughty.
- 8. Any one of the two ministers was dimissed.

O'achie

- Little children love each other.
- 10. He is tall than you.
- 11. Ali is the most taller than his brother.
- 12. This is the most complete book.
- 13. Your son is junior than mine.
- 14. Many a soldier lost their life in the war.
- 15. Lahore is larger than any city in the Punjab.
- 16. He is the most best boy in the class.
 - He is a best boy in our class.He write a best book.

20.	He ordered servant to leave room.
21.	Muslims are a peace loving people.
22.	Triq is one of the Pakistani ships.
23.	Poets love moon.
24.	I am stronger of the two.
25.	Rich oppress poor.
26.	The women love to gossip.
27.	The people made the yourg prince the king.
28.	The all boy were present.
29.	A man should keep one's own promise.
30.	Every man should do their duty.
31.	You are as tall as him.
32.	I am the man which came here yesterday.
33.	Such boy who do not work hard fail.
34.	He dared not to utter a word.
35.	I want that you should come to the party.
36.	I do not know who is he?
37.	He walks swift. Flower smell sweetly. He wanted to public warn them.
38.	Flower smell sweetly.
39.	He wanted to public warn them.
40.	Hoping for an early reply, yours truly,
41.	My uncle is very much happy.
42.	He is enough kind to me:
43.	He is seen these days rarely.
44.	He wears like his friend does.
46.	
47.	
Q.	sick for some time.
Q.	Sugaran.
1	(1)
	ان ونول جم عوماً سوچے تھے کہ کیا برصغیر کے لوگ جمیں یاد کریں گے؟ کی زمانے
وک	رومنول نے بھی برطانے پر حکومت کی تھی۔ ان کے بطے جانے کے بعدرو من بماری ا
	مجانعال كاجزوين مح تق بادشاه ارتحرك كباني اى زبان كي ياد دلاتي بمريم
: =	يبال كيابحى كياب؟ كيابم في لوكون كرل جية بن؟ كيابم في ان كي و كدرد با
	ان موالول كا جواب مرف تاريخ دے كى بم كيا جواب دے كتے ہيں؟
	(2)
ص	و میں اپنے افکار کی بناپرؤٹیا میں مروج پاتی ہیں۔ تاریخ میں ایسی کسی قوم کا ذکر نہیں۔

نے افکار کے بغیر مقام پایا ہو مسلمانوں نے ایک ایک و نیا کوراہ دکھائی جومناظر فطرت کی رستش کرتی تھی اور جب انسان ہرتم کے اعتبادے محروم تھا۔ اے زندگی کو بچھنے کی عادت میں تھی مسلمانوں نے ایسے انسان کوایک نیاعزم دیا اور کا نئات کے دار سمجھائے۔

(3)

مسلمانوں کی تثاق تانیکواس اعتبارے با مقصد قرار دیا جاسکا ہے کہ مسلمان سارے تبذیبی مظریم مستقبل کے حوالے ہے پہنچاتے مظریم مستقبل کے حوالے ہے پہنچاتے ہیں۔ اس کی عظمت کا ایک اہم اظہارانسانی زیمن فعت بھی ہے۔ اس لیے نثاق ٹانیہ کے علم کا حصول بے عد ضروری ہے۔

(4)

کار گرنے کہا گرریڈ یواب پُرانا ہوگیا ہے اس کے کام نیس کرنا اگر آپ اس کے پرزے بدلنا چاہیں تو تین چاردن لکیس کے پھر آ کر لے جا کیں۔ لیکن میں نے کہا جھے جلد در کار ہے اگراہے آج ہی ٹھیک کر دیں تو مہر پانی ہوگی۔ میں ڈورگا ڈس میں رہتا ہوں اور ریڈ یو کے بغیر

Section - A

Important lessons from the book.

i. The Damned Human Race.

ii. The Last Lesson

iii. Bromides and Sulphites

iv. How to live to be 200.

v. The Open Window.

vi. On a Common Cold.

vii. Right and Wrong.

viii. How the Poor Die.

ix. The Nature of Science.

x. TV Addiction.

Section - B

Q.1. Read the passage carefully and answer the questions in your own words.

Travelling is the best means of acquiring sound knowledge. Knowledge thus gained is the result of first hand experience. A person who travels to various cities and town from one end of Pakistan the other and stays at different places for sometime gets a first rate knowledge of the country, places and its people. He comes to know the geography, the fauna and flora of the various regions. The people and their ways of life and their customs and manners. He enjoys the beauties of the country side, the variety of the scenes of the last planes, the open valleys, the snow capped peaks of the mountains. One great advantage of the knowledge so gained is that it has the warmth of the personal experience and pulsates with life as apposed to the second hand knowledge gained from books.

Questions:

- What does the author mean by first hand a) knowledge?
- b) What is one great advantage of travelling?
- What things hold attraction for the traveller? c)
- Make precis of the passage and give a suitable d) title to it.
- 0. Report Writing:
- i. Inflation and its effects.
- ii. Rash driving
- iii. Annual college convocation
- iv. Drug Abuse ٧.
- Load Shedding. Q. Important Essays:
- i.
- Role of Science. ii. Terrorism.
- iii
- Unemployment/ Social Evils. iv
- Eid-ul-Azha V.
 - A Picnic vi.
- The Mass Media vii. National Unity
- Human Rights viii.
- Examinations ix.
- 0. Translation:

Translate into English:

بیسائنس کاز مانہ ہے۔ سائنس کی ترق کے بغیر تھی ملک کی ترقی ناممکن ہے۔ اگر کوئی ملک بیر جائے کہ وہ زندگی کے تمام شعبوں میں ترقی کرے تواہے سائنس کی طرف تو۔ دینا ہے ۔

گ_اگرسائنس تحقیقات کی طرف توجه نددی جائے تو ملک برگز ترتی ندرےگا۔ سائنس کی بدولت آج ونیا کا نقشہ بدل چکا ہے۔ کمپیوٹراورائٹرنیٹ کی بدولت ونیاسکر چکی ہے۔ تمام ونیا اب ایک گاؤں بن چکی ہے۔اس لئے ہم سب کوسائنس کی طرف توجہ دی جا ہے۔ ہم جتنی